
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 

 

TOPICS 
Volume: 7  Issue: 8  August 2024 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 
Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

 

Circulation of over 400 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     
Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 
Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 

Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 15 August 2024 commencing at 4.30pm, in 
the Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

The Ordinary Council Meeting was held on 25 July, a week later than normal, to allow the 2024/2025 Annual Budget to 
be finalised ready for adoption.  Outcomes from this meeting, along with a summary of the Budget, will be provided in 
the September 2024 Topics. 

 

As always, agendas, minutes and associated documents from all Council meetings are available on the Shire’s website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au under ‘Council Meetings’. Copies are available for perusal at the Shire Administration Offices 
and Tambellup CRC.  Documents are available in other formats on request, if required by people with disability. 

 

TAMBELLUP CARAVAN PARK UPDATE – CABINS PURCHASED! 

It’s happening!! We’re delighted to announce that the first three cabins have 
been ordered for installation at the Caravan Park.  These are a one bedroom, 
self-contained modular design and will be constructed offsite, before being 
transported to Tambellup and installed by the end of 2024.  

(The image is indicative only) 

 

While construction is underway, site works to install services and driveways will 
be completed, and ready for the installation of the cabins. 

 

An application has also been submitted to the Great Southern Development Commission’s Regional Economic             
Development Grant Program, seeking funding to assist with the purchase of the next two cabins.  We expect to have an 
outcome to this application late in 2024. 

 

TRANSFER STATION PASSES – NEW ARRANGEMENTS 

Property owners will receive an Annual Transfer Station Pass with their rate notices, which entitles the holder to unlim-
ited visits for disposal of waste at the Broomehill and Tambellup Transfer Stations. The passes are valid until August 
2025. Additional passes are available to purchase for $25 from either of the Shire Offices. 

 

2024 BLOOM FESTIVAL – 21 SEPTEMBER - 20 OCTOBER 2024 

The Great Southern Treasures Bloom Festival is fast approaching, and we’re hosting the launch event this year! We 
hope to see you at the Spring Bloom Markets on Sunday 22 September 2024 in Broomehill - from 11am to 3pm, Journal 
St will be closed and the markets will take over – delicious food, market stalls, live music, entertainment, activities with 
Circus WA and more…….   

 

Local organisations are welcome to participate  – for more information please contact Pam at the Shire on 9825 3555 or 
email the Coordinators at bloom@greatsoutherntreasures.com.au. 

 

The official Bloom Festival Program will be available during August -  follow the Great Southern Treasures Facebook 
page or keep an eye on their website so you can plan your itinerary! https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/bloom/ 

 

FESTIVAL OF SMALL HALLS  

Festival of Small Halls takes the best folk and contemporary artists performing at two of the country's largest festivals 
and tours them to Small Halls across the nation.  

 

Festival of Small Halls comes to Tambellup on 17 August 2024, with markets and food vans on Norrish St during the 
afternoon, and live music into the evening – the show will be opened by our own Andy ‘AB’ Bradshaw, and features 
guest artists Jed Parsons and Alana Wilkinson. Bar facilities will be available during the show.  For more information, or 
to book tickets, please contact the Tambellup CRC on 9825 1177. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:bloom@greatsoutherntreasures.com.au
https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/bloom/
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WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO DURING JULY? 
We farewelled Darryl Pickett, who commenced his retirement 
after 18 years with the Shire.  Well done Darryl and enjoy this 
next chapter! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We were pleased to support a school project initiated by 
Broomehill’s Tom Dennis, to enhance the surrounds at 
the Broomehill Skate Park.  Tom worked alongside Parks 
and Gardens Staff to plant trees and native shrubs and 
place rocks.  Well done Tom on your initiative. More work 
is planned by Tom for this area later in the year too …. 
watch this space!  
 
 
 
We’ve planted new street trees along Crawford St,       
Saggers St, Henry St and various other locations.  The 
trees are ornamental pears and will inject some colour into the streetscape during spring and autumn. These 
will be maintained for the first couple of summers and will then be well established to survive on their own.   
 

 
 
 
We’ve re-commenced the Crowden St      
upgrade project, starting with the             
replacement of kerbing and paving on the 
southern side.  Thanks to PEP Building     
Improvements for their efforts here!   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Solar lights have been installed at the Tambellup Community        
Pavilion to light the pathway to the western carpark, making this a 
far less treacherous trip at night. 
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And - our cemeteries are online!  Cemetery records for the 
Broomehill, Tambellup and Pindellup cemeteries can be 
searched at the link on the Shire’s website  

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/shire-services/other-
services/cemeteries.aspx .  We are now able to upload       
additional information in relation to burials at the              
cemeteries, including images and copies of eulogies.  If you 
would like more information, please contact the Shire. 

 

 

 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome and value feedback from our residents and customers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire 
related matters, there are several ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration Offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 
• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320. 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 
Unfortunately, we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we can respond to you. 

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/shire-services/other-services/cemeteries.aspx
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/shire-services/other-services/cemeteries.aspx
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

FOR SALE 

 

1. Quantity of mixed pavers – red/pink colour, previously from footpaths in 
Broomehill and Tambellup, stacked on pallets. 

• ‘Full pallet’        $100  

• ‘Half Pallet’ (various smaller quantities) $  50 

• Pallets will be tagged with prices, inspection recommended 

• Offered on a first in best dressed basis – no holds.  

 

2. Quantity of corrugated metal roofing, trimdek roofing and various offcuts – 
heritage red colour, recently removed from Tambellup Hall and Lesser Hall 
roof.   

• Price:  Expression of Interest – make your best offer 

• No split quantities – successful purchaser must take all 

Written Expressions of Interest marked ‘Corrugated Metal Roofing EOI’ can be 
submitted in the following ways: 

 - By mail or hand delivered to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46-48 
Norrish St Tambellup 6320 

  - By email to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Expressions of Interest close at 12 noon on Friday 30 August 2024. 

 

Please note: 

• Appointments to inspect goods must be made by contacting the Manager of 
Works, Peter Vlahov on 0418 955642 

• Items are located at the Tambellup Works Depot, Bridge St. 

• Payment for items purchased must be made at the Broomehill or Tambellup 
Shire Administration office prior to collection.   

• An appointment to collect purchases is required and can be made by contacting 
Megan at the Shire on 9825 3555.   

• Assistance will be available to load purchases onto your trailer or other vehicle.  
Unfortunately, delivery is not available. 

• When collecting purchases, receipt for payment must be shown on arrival at the 
Depot. 

 

For more information, please contact Manager of Works, Peter Vlahov on 0418 
955642 or the Shire Administration on 9825 3555. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would 
like to offer staff time for a service fee to assist 
with administration work and clerical services 

to help relieve the pressure on your club or    
organisation. For example - making flyers and 
pamphlets, organising an event, taking RSVP’s 

etc.   
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 

A list of the services the      

Tambellup CRC provide -  

• Tambellup Public Library 

• Topics - Community Newsletter 

• Local Phonebook  

• Training and Conference Facilities 

• Centrelink Access Point 

• Internet Access 

• Instant Digital Photo Printing (we can print from 

any device/usb/or SD cards 

• Tourism Information 

• Government Information Kiosk 

• Cricut (cutting machine) - Custom decals/stickers 
• Desktop Publishing 

• Printing, Laminating, Binding, Scanning, Trimming, 

• 3D Printing/scanning 

• Video Conferencing 

• Staying in Place Program 

• Room/Backyard hire 

• BBQ Trailer for hire 

• Equipment Hire 
We also organise a range of workshop and events for the 

community - If you have any suggestions about courses/

events you would like to see in the area, please let the staff 

at the Tambellup CRC know (phone/email or drop in)  

BBQ Trailer Hire 
Cost - $100 per day + $100 cash 

bond which is returned at the return 

of  the BBQ 
 

Room Hire 
Small Meeting Room - from $22 per hour 

Medium Meeting Room - from $33 per hour 

Large Meeting Room - from $55 per hour 

Backyard - from $100 for 3 and half hours 
 

Equipment Hire 
($50 Cash bond) 

Steam Cleaner - $33 per day 

Popcorn Machine - $30 per day 

Telescope - $70 per day 

Pie Warmer - $30 per day 

Outdoor Chairs/tables - $20 per day 

Sell Your Products at the Tambellup CRC! 

Do you have unique products or services to offer? 
The Tambellup Community Resource Centre can 

help sell them for you! 

Showcase your items or display your business cards 
and flyers with us. Reach a wider audience and 

boost your sales. 

Contact the Tambellup CRC for details:  
Ph: 9825 1177. 
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Livingston Medical have hit the ground running 

this week in Gnowangerup with Dr Livingston 

offering face to face appointments for the next 5 

weeks until the new resident Doctor commences. 

In the absence of a medical service, Dr Menon 

and Dr Livingston have also been offering a         

telehealth service prior to Livingston Medical 

Gnowangerup commencing on 22nd July in order 

to help with ongoing clinical care. 

The community have been incredibly welcoming 

and we would love to thank everybody involved 

in the process. The Shire, the Council, the        

community but most of all Kate Humphries who 

has been instrumental in reassuring the           

community and patients that a new Doctor is 

coming, worked tirelessly to get all the old     

equipment and mountains of clutter cleared and 

cleaned and ready for the new tenants and made 

us feel so welcome with all of her heartfelt lovely 

energy.  

We are so privileged that Kate has chosen to stay 

on at the practice and remain in the community 

doing what she is truly passionate about. Nursing 

her patients with love and care. 

The practice phone number is staying the same 

but we will now have online bookings. 

Please visit livingstonmedical.com.au in order to 

book online. 

The Practice will open 5 days per week and we 

will have a regular Doctor living in town plus     

multiple other Doctors offering visiting support 

and assistance. 

Dr Brian West will be the local Gnowangerup     

Doctor commencing on the 26th August. 

Dr West graduated from Sheffield University, UK 

in 1993. 

Brian initially trained in surgery with a special   

interest in ENT and went on to become a GP in 

2001.  

Dr West and his family relocated to Australia in 

2008, initially working in Perth before relocating 

to Melbourne. Dr West has advanced skills in skin 

cancer medicine and has a long history of working 

in skin cancer clinics. Dr West will also be      

providing services at the local Gnowangerup    

hospital and in conjunction with Dr Makar and    

Dr Livingston will be running Aboriginal Health 

clinics in multiple towns. 

Many of you may have already met Dr Livingston, 

he is very passionate when it comes to rural 

healthcare and he offers a number of services and 

will travel down to the Gnowangerup area on a 

regular basis to provide various procedures and 

services. 

Many will get to meet Dr Makar over the next few 

weeks too. Dr Makar is originally from Egypt and 

has been practicing rural medicine across 

Queensland and Western Australia for the past 10 

years. Dr Makar will be a regular face in 

Gnowangerup and the surrounding towns. 

Watch this space for the announcement of many 

new services and visiting health professionals. We 

will endeavour to work together with the        

community to deliver exceptional health care and 

will always take feedback and offer solutions 

where possible. 

The practice is a mixed billing practice and        

children under 16, pension card holders aged 

over 70 and Aboriginal Torres Strait Islanders all 

having access to bulk billed services. 

We welcome all past and present patients in the 

town and surrounding communities and of course 

welcome new patients too. 

Any questions about the new medical service can 

be directed to   

gnowangerup@livingstonmedical.com.au 

Rachel Livingston – Livingston Medical 

New Medical Service for Gnowangerup and surrounds 

mailto:gnowangerup@livingstonmedical.com.au
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Good Morning/Afternoon Ladies and  
Gentleman,  
 

This is a little lengthy, but please bear with me 
we wanted to ensure everyone has all the 
same information and that no-one misses out - 
 
 

Saturday, August 17th promises to be a 
full afternoon and evening in Tambellup! 
 
 

The Tambellup CRC would like to invite you to 
the following event/s - 
 
 

1:30 PM - 5:30 PM: Community Markets  
Join us for an array of stalls at the  
Community Markets. Check out the Market 
Event Page Facebook for more details on what 
to expect.  
Interested stall holders, there are still spots 
available, with a cut-off date of August 9th.  
Contact the TA CRC at 9825 1177 to get a form 
or scan the QR code below. Please note, 
space inside is limited, and filling up fast, so 
please be prepared to be outside. 
 

At the time of writing this we have 20 stalls - 
Which include: Bindi Bean to you Ice-cream 
and Coffee Van | The Soul Food Van | The 
Gourmet Bee (Honey products) | The Gypsy 
Lab (Skincare, wellness products) | Deadly 
Noongar (Aboriginal art & polo shirts) | Stalls 
with homemade/upcycled clothing and gifts | + 
much more! 
 
5:30 PM Onwards: Evening Program 
Doors to the hall open will open at 5.30pm.  
Drinks available for purchase at the bar      
managed by the Tambellup Lions Club. 
Food will be available for purchase from the 
Soul Food van and Coffee lovers can indulge 
in offerings from the Wooly Sheep Coffee Van 
(both will be staying back for a while after the 
markets.) 
 
7:00 PM: Welcome and Introduction 
We are after an MC for the night - If you would 
be interested in greeting everyone and           
introducing the acts or know someone who 
would fit this role please contact the Tambellup 
CRC on 9825 1177 
 
7:00 PM: Andrew Bradshaw 
Andrew Bradshaw will kick off the evening with 
a performance. 

7:30 PM: Festival of Small Halls Act 1 
 
8:20 PM: Intermission 

Time for a break and to treat yourself to some     
refreshments (this is a perfect opportunity for a 
community group/organisation to do a little 
fundraising with a cake stall! If you think your 
club would be interested please contact us 
9825 1177) 

Will also be an opportunity to purchase a copy 
of Andy Bradshaw's album. 

8:40 PM: Festival of Small Halls Act 2 
 
9:30 PM: Show Ends 
Last call at the bar. 

10:00 PM: Doors Close 
 
 

Camping 
Post-show, camping is available at Tambellup 
Oval.  
 

Live out of town and want to have a drink? 
Plan ahead, book a camping spot for the night 
and have a safe enjoyable weekend! 

Let us know if you'd like to camp when          
ordering tickets, specifying tent or caravan.  

Camping fee is $5 per spot, with shower and 
toilet facilities available.  

Forgot to book? No worries, fill out our quick 
online form (scan the QR code below) or call 
us at 9825 1177. 
 

Sunday, August 18th:  

Breakfast – Tambellup St John  
Ambulance Fundraiser 

• Campers - please RSVP by August 9th to the 
TA CRC at 9825 1177 if you plan to attend the 
Tambellup St John Ambulance fundraising 
breakfast. 

• Tambellup locals - if you wish to show your     
support to the TA St John Ambulance Vollies, 
please also RSVP to the CRC before the 9th of 
August for catering purposes!  
Call 9825 1177 | email tambellup@crc.net.au | or 
scan the Camping/Breakfast QR code below. 

 

The Festival of Small Halls event in Tambellup 
is Sponsored by the Cranbrook-Tambellup 
Community Bank and Southern Ports, without 
this funding and their support this event would 
not be pos-
sible – 
Thank you. 
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Community 
Sporting and  

Recreation Facilities 
Fund now open 

 

The latest funding rounds of the Community Sporting 
and Recreation Facilities Fund, and the Club Nights 
Lights Program, are now open! This is a great  
opportunity for our local clubs and community groups to 
develop or update their sport and recreation facilities.  

We’ve seen the benefit of these programs right here in 
Tambellup, with the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 
 receiving an $11,478 CSRFF Small Grant in 2018/2019 
for the upgrade to the Tambellup community half-court 
basketball facility. 

Sport and rec clubs help our community stay active and 
stay connected, and for this reason, it’s important our 
clubs’ facilities stay up to date. With $20 million  
available through the Community Sporting and  
Recreation Facilities Fund and $2.5 million available for 
the Club Nights Lights Program Forward Planning, I  
encourage eligible organisations to apply.  

For further details, head to www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au. Good 
luck to all applicants! 

Hon Shelley Payne MLC 
Member for Agricultural Region 

Tambellup Hockey Club Season Update  

Once again, the club has one junior’s side, one woman’s side and two men’s sides this year, all who have 

been quite successful this year so far. On the 29th June, it was the senior’s Challenge Cup. This saw our 

women’s team verse Kojonup, who unfortunately went down 1-0 in what was a hard-fought game.        

Tambellup Gold and Tambellup Black faced off for the men’s Challenge Cup, and bragging rights, with    

Tambellup Black coming away victorious, 2-0.  

The Tambellup D-grade played 

their Challenge Cup on the       

weekend just gone, 27th July, 

against Kojonup. They continued 

the dominant run they have been 

having this season, with an 8-0 win. 

Congratulations kids! 

(L-R) Thomas Sheridan, Denver 
Simpson, Noah Letter, Evie Sprigg, 

Zac Stoney, Austin Lockyer,  
Zoe Letter, Ellie Sprigg, Finn Letter, 
Patrick Witham, Bree Sprigg, Skye 

Lockyer, Kylie Lockyer (Coach) 

http://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au
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Broomehill-Tambellup Phone        
Directory  

The Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
(CRC) strives to maintain an accurate and     

current phone directory for the benefit of our 
community. 

 
We greatly appreciate the involvement of     
community members and local clubs in         

ensuring that we have the correct information. 
If you come across any outdated residential, 

club, or business entries, we kindly request that 
you inform us. 

 
To update any information, please reach out to 

the Tambellup CRC via: 
Phone: 9825 1177 
Email: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
In-person: Visit us directly and provide the    
necessary updates. 
Online: https://www.cognitoforms.com/
TambellupCRC/
LocalPhonebookEntry or 
scan the QR code 
 

Your contributions are 
invaluable in maintaining an 
up-to-date and reliable phone 
directory. Thank you for your 

cooperation. 
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Tambellup Lions Club 

The Lions club held their annual changeover dinner at the Tambellup Hotel last month. The club 

is celebrating 46 years servicing the community since chartering in 1978. 

Retiring secretary, after 9 years, Andrew Bradshaw, officially inducted the club officers for the 

coming year. 

Winton Nazzari (president), Stephen Bryce (secretary), Mark Diprose (works manager), Nic     

Taylor (treasurer), Allan Willmott (vice president) and Trevor Prout (tail twister). 

Trevor Prout, who was a charter member of the club, was awarded a Life Membership. 

 Tambellup Co-operative Ltd  
The Co-operatives purchase of 3826 Gnowangerup- Tambellup Road is now complete.  

This was all made possible with the generous contributions from the Tambellup Community Cropping 

Group and new and original shareholders. With a personal loan the Co-operative was able to complete 

the acquisition of the house which assists in securing the future of our local shop – The 124 Store. The 

Bendigo Business Bank provided additional finance through the assistance of Rachael Nicholls and 

her staff.  

The Tambellup Co-operative have received sponsorship from the Tambellup-Cranbrook Community 

Bank -Bendigo Bank. The board of The Tambellup Co-operative wish to acknowledge and thank the 

generous support from the bank of $10,862.00 towards stamp duty and fees for the purchase.  

Our community partnership of the Tambellup Community Cropping Group and the Tambellup             

Co-operative Ltd shareholders have invested over $1.2 million dollars during the past 5 years in our 

community. A magnificent achievement for all involved.  
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Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

At the Station Master’s House  

in Norrish Street, Tambellup  

on Friday, 30 Aug 2024 from 9am.     

Activity dates for 2024: 

26 Jan 2024   23 Feb 2024  22 March 2024 (4th Fri)    26 Apr 2024 AGM 

31 May 2024   28 Jun 2024  26 Jul 2024   30 Aug 2024   

27 Sep 2024    25 Oct 2024  29 Nov 2024   27 Dec 2024 ?  

Tambellup Football Association Team 

Another historical football photos needing some names please.  Please let Aileen, Trevor or Anne-Marie 
know if you can fill in some gaps of this Tambellup Football Association team which possibly includes 

Gnowangerup & Broomehill players as it is an Association team.  The Tambellup Football Assoc. ran from 
1939 – 1959. 

 

Our condolences are sent to the Chadbourne and Trevaskis families on the loss of Duncan and Margaret. 

 

Remember, the last Friday of the month is Museum Day – All Welcome! 
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Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

Situated on the Tambellup West Road 
on the old showgrounds, the Tambellup 
Business Centre has available short and 
long term leases on workshop/storage 

space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets 
and showers. Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
 98251220                                                                      
Email waadc@bigpond.com 
 

Unit 6 Available now. 
$51.25 inc / week . 

 

Baby musical capsule $5.00 

Duffle bag on wheels $4.00 

Ladies green suit 14-16 $3.00 

Euro square pillows  $3.00 each 

Blue crochet knee rug $3.00 

Ladies red rubber boots $2.00 

Saucepan $2.00 

Open Thursday - 11.30am to 3.30pm 
 

Joyleen 9824 1665   

For Sale at the 

Broomehill Op Shop 
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Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 9870 0179 

0499 795586 

Email: gkhams@westnet.com.au 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

 

 

 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupshop@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Fuel 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least three days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least three days before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next delivery day from the store 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Would you like to submit something into the 
TOPICS? 
Its easy!! 

Email: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC | Broomehill or         

Tambellup Shire Offices. 
 

For further information contact the CRC on 9825 1177 
 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE MONTH 
NO JANUARY EDITION 

 
Did you know that local community events/announcements in the    

Topics are free?? 
If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear 

about it and share it for you! 
(We‘d also love to hear how the local sporting clubs are going     

throughout the year) 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Julian Wills on 0428 651 065  
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Principals: 

Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Agronomy:   

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Jack Batchelor – 0437 878 120 

Maddi Wray – 0437 156 385 

Harcourts Realtor:  

Glen Phelps - 0400 092 075 

Livestock: 

Darren Robertson – 0439 331 509 
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POSTAGE                  
PAID 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 
 

FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 

August Calendar 2024 
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

    1 
BH Op-shop 
Open 

2 3 
TA Pavilion Pop
-up Restaurant  

4 5  
BH Recipe Group 
- theme:  
Vegetables  
 
BH Kids Board 
Games 

6 
BH Kids Puzzles 

7 
BH Library Craft 
 
TA Kids  
Afterschool 
 
TA Lions     
Meeting 

8 
Seniors Exercise 
 
TA CWA    
Meeting 
 
BH Op-shop 
Open 

9 10 

11 
TA Uniting 
Church 

12 
TA Be Connected  

13 
TA Craft Group 

14 
BH Library Craft 

15 
BH Op-shop 
Open 
 
TA Soup and 
Sweets 

16 
BH Friday Night 
Vibes 

17 
TA Community 
Marker 
 
TA Festival of 
Small Halls 

18 
TA St John 
Breakfast     
Fundraiser 

19 
TA Bowling Club 
Meeting 

20 
TA Storytime 

21 
BH Library Craft 
 
TA Kids          
Afterschool 

22 
TA Seniors    
Exercise 
 
BH Op-shop 
Open 

23 
TA Golf Steak 
Dinner 

24 

25 
TA Uniting 
Church 

26 27 
TA Reading is 
Magic with    
Jamie 

28 
BH Reading is 
Magic with   
Jamie 
 
BH Library Craft 

31 29 
BH Op-shop 
Open 
 
TA Community 
Movie 

30 
TA Xero     
Workshop 
 
TA Cornershop 
Museum 


